

Dear Parents and Guardians:

We look forward to taking care of your child for the upcoming school year! As school nurses, we are committed to providing a safe and healthy learning environment for our students. One way we are able to provide this environment is for you to share with us pertinent health concerns that your child may have that could affect your child's school day (a bee sting allergy that needs to be treated with Benadryl).

We ask that you complete and/or update this health history and return it to the health office. The information provided is shared with staff, with your permission, in our School Tool system. A permission form to share healthcare information has been provided to you in this packet. We will only share this information on a need to know basis.

We have included the NYS requirements for immunizations. If the health office does not receive an updated record of immunizations, a student may not be able to attend school. A 14-day grace period is provided to current students and a 30-day grace period is provided to those new in the district. Your healthcare provider may provide you with a copy of immunizations to bring in, or send it to us by either email or to the address or fax number below. The fax number and email are confidential. Immunizations - All students need 2 MMR, 4 or more DTP, 3 Hepatitis B, 3-5 Polio, and Varicella (students K-12 need 2 doses or proof of disease) vaccinations. Pre-K students also need 4 HIB, 4 Pneumococcal vaccinations and 2 lead levels. Grades 6-12 need a Tdap booster and 7-12 need to be vaccinated against meningitis. All required immunizations can be found at: https://www.health.nv.gov/publications/2370_2026.pdf

Physicals, for the 2025-2026 school year, are valid from September 2, 2025, and after. Students in Pre-K, K, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th, 9th, and 11th grade need an updated physical, as well as any student grade 7th - 12th playing a sport. Physical forms are located in the Health Services link on the school's website. If your child meets the criteria above for a physical, and one is not provided to the health office by October 1st, we will provide an exam at the school. Your healthcare provider may provide you with a copy of the physical to bring in, or send it to us by email or to the address or fax number below. The fax number and email are confidential.

A dental health certificate is available on the Health Services link on the school website. This form is recommended, but not a requirement, for students in Pre-K, K, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th, 9th, and 11th grade. Your dentist or hygienist can complete this form and may provide you with a copy to bring in, or send it to us by email or to the address or fax number below. Again, the fax number and email are confidential.

For students in pre-kindergarten and kindergarten, please bring all completed health forms to your child's registration appointment. For registration, we will review your child's medical records, discuss the student's health history, and conduct hearing and vision screenings. We will be available to answer any questions you may have.

For returning students, please return forms as soon as they are completed. We will review student records as they are received and will reach out to you with questions or concerns. Please know you may contact us anytime.

All forms needed for students can be found at www.fondafultonvilleschools.org under the Health Services link.

Sincerely,

Jolyn Bloom, RN jgiardinobloom@ffcsd.org

Phone: (518)853-3332, ext: 5010

Brittney Mancini, LPN bmancini@ffcsd.org

Abbigail Furman, LPN afurman@ffcsd.org

Fax: (518)853-4426